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Environmental Programs 
P.O. Box 1663, MS M991 
Los Alamos, New Mexico 87545 
(505) 606-23371FAX (505) 665-1812 

James P. Bearzi, Bureau Chief 
Hazatdous Waste Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Patk Drive East, Building I 
Santa Fe, NM 87505-6303 

Date: January 26,2009 
Refer To: EP2009-0039 

Subject: Fifteen-Day Sampling Notification, Solid Waste Management Unit 21-014, Material 
Disposal Area A, and Consolidated Unit 21-016(a)-99, Material Disposal Area T, at 
Technical Area 21 

Deat Mr. Beatzi: 

Beginning February 9, 2009, Los Alamos National Laboratory (the Laboratory) is planning to 
collect soil and vapor samples at Material Disposal Areas (MDA) A and T at Technical Area 21. 
Samples will be collected in accordance with the approved Phase II Investigation Work Plan and the 
Laboratory's letter to the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) dated December 5, 2008, 
for MDA T and NMED's letter dated February 19,2008, for MDA A. 

If you have any questions, please contact Bruce Wedgeworth at (505) 231-0108 (brucew@lanLgov). 

Sincerely, 

rf':._/ Allan Chaloupka, Project Director 
~ r Environmental Programs - TA-21 Closure Project 

Los Alamos N alional Laboratory 
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Cy: Laurie King, EPA Region 6, Dallas, TX 
Steve Yanicak, NMED-OB, White Rock, NM 
Tom Skibitski, NMED-OB, Santa Fe, NM 
Keyana DeAguero, DOE-LASO (date-stamped letter emailed) 
Bruce Wedgeworth, EP-TA-21, MS M992 
Allan Chaloupka, EP-TA-21, MS M992 
Alison M. Dorries, WES-DO, MS M992 
Kristine Smeltz, WES-DO, MS M992 
EP-TA-21 File, MS C349 
RPF,MS M707 
IRM-RMMSO, MS Al50 (date-stamped letter emailed) 
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